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 John OBJ2017/0771/P 08/03/2017  23:35:38 I object to these changes.  This property was originally built in place of a grand house, and it has been 

replaced by bland and now dirty white individual HMO properties that are on the main road.  These 

properties have become progressively worse in looks as time has gone by.

This application will only further to increase the number of bland properties on the section and do 

nothing to improve the character and atmosphere of the area.   The properties which were developed 

next door are an example of what could be done.

Shoving three underground flats into a basement garage will do nothing to improve the quality of the 

area.

24 Kendal Court

Kilburn

nw23pd

 Aaron Tunney OBJ2017/0771/P 09/03/2017  13:33:26 I am concerned about this development for a number of reasons:

1) The council has previously issued an enforcement notice against the unauthorised conversion of 34 

Shoot-up Hill into 20 studio flats in May 2012 (Ref:EN11/0391). 

2) The removal of parking spaces and the addition of a new residential unit will increase pressure on 

the  parking situation on Kingscroft Road.

3) Noise during construction will affect my family, especially our young son.

2 Zen Villas

15 Kingscroft 

Road

London

NW2 3QE
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